PPCMA Update  12-20-07

Dear PPCMA Members:

We hope that your are in the midst of a joyous and happy holiday season. There are some Pecan items to report on.

By-laws Committee (12-11-07)

The committee continued the review of the ACC Policies and Procedures for inclusion as Section 17 of the Rules and Regulations.  ACC Vice Chairman Bob Ziemski presented additions and changes with the By-Laws Committee assisting in language suggestions prior to presentation of this Section to the Board. 

The next scheduled By-Laws Committee meeting is January 8th. 

Safety & Security Committee (12-12-07)

Chairman Carl Chaney opened the meeting and minutes from 11-14-07 were approved. The committee then went into "closed session" to consider the written appeal of one speeding ticket. The session then reopened.

Mitch Tyra reviewed Security incidents for the month of December, reminding the group that this information would appear in the January Columns. In looking at the report, Mitch said he was reminded of just how much Pecan is becoming like a municipality. In particular, he cited an incident that occurred on November 11th, where Pecan Security had been called out on a Domestic Disturbance call. He wanted everyone to know that Pecan Security prefers not to respond to such calls due to the inherent danger, but prefers the Sheriff's Department handle them. He plans to visit with the Sheriff about this. In the future, the plan will be for Security to call 911 in such cases.

Other interesting cases discussed included where Security had to break down a door to get to a baby and an incident where a dog had bitten someone on two occasions, the second time actually breaking the skin. Mitch said the dog has now been returned to the owner by the JP Court. Pecan will begin internal actions, which are to include a $350 Flagrant Violation to the dog's owner.

Mitch indicated that this month's report indicates more widespread enforcement over Pecan Plantation, and he credited the committee's recent recommendation to not focus so heavily on Plantation Drive. The November report, broken down in the form of pie charts, may be viewed at the link below:

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Security_Reports/S_S_11-07.pdf

One of the committee members was highly concerned that the report contained no mention of a November 27th incident where an ultra light flipped and landed on top of someone's roof. Fire & EMS had responded and the pilot sustained some minor injuries. Apparently fuel was also spilled and there had been some concern over that. Mitch responded that while Security was on site, they had technically not been called to respond. They had simply responded when they heard the Emergency Services call. This committee member had contacted Security and the Sheriff's Department to gather more information, feeling that the Safety & Security Committee members should have been informed of this incident. Pecan did not respond to the inquiry and the Sheriff's Department would not verify the incident. The committee member, who had first learned of this incident from a PPOA member that lives near the site of the incident, said "it seems like the Airpark is trying to cover this incident up and Security is not being forthright." Ty Harper responded that Security had no information to give out. 

Carl Chaney said he had, as a Channel 28 volunteer, many times tried to get information from the Airpark on different things, but he often felt they really did not want to give any information out. "We can't make them", he added.


Mitch reported that the sign project is nearly complete. Another 60 signs will be going up. Some will be to correct sign size differences, font differences and some new STOP signs that were not shipped with the others. Old STOP signs will be replaced, where necessary, with the new ones.

The road striping is now finished, except for some punch list work.

At the gates, PPOA had recently raised the antennas to help solve wireless network communications problems. The system, which is 900 Mhz based, is experiencing a large amount of interference from nearby drilling rigs. Plans are to replace the system with a new 5.4 Ghz system.

Mitch mentioned that a second opinion is being obtained as to the safety of the Fuel Depot area Taxiway Bridge, along with bids for repair. Initial bids had been from $36,000 to $46,000, and other repair options are being considered.

In the Open Session, Michael Bartholomew was asked if, in his capacity as Pecan Plantation Airport Manager, he knew if an incident report had been filed with the FAA regarding the ultra light incident. He responded that he would look into it.

The meeting adjourned.

Infrastructure Committee (12-14-07)

The committee, chaired by Dick Drake, first reviewed a wrap up of the Road Project. The project consists of several phases which are underlined in the following. Road Striping is nearly complete with a short punch list of items still to be addressed. Traffic Signs replacement is also reaching a conclusion.  A final order of the remaining signs is being put together, with that work to be done “in house”.  The Shoulder Treatment which provides lateral support for the road surface is to be reviewed by the committee on an ongoing basis and work will again be done “in house”.  

Marv Nelson presented the committee with several cost charts for the Road Project. It appears that the project, approved by the membership in 2004 at an anticipated cost of $5,769,556, will be coming in well under budget at $5,049,694. The payoff of the loan for this project is anticipated in 2013, although this payoff is dependent on several growth assumptions. Should Pecan follow the historical growth pattern, this loan will be retired earlier.

The committee then discussed a procedure for measuring and documenting road deflections. The committee will be performing these deflection measurements annually and reporting the results to the management. After some discussion of the procedure and at what level of change in the measurements action should be taken, it was concluded that, as an advisory tool for management, some level of committee review was important.  The procedure was then unanimously approved. A copy of this procedure can be viewed at:

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/Infrastructure_Committee/Road_Displacement_Measurements__Purpose_and_Procedure.doc

The committee also unanimously approved a Recommendation to the Board on a change to the committee duties which reflects this deflections measuring activity.  A copy of that recommendation can be viewed at:


http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/Infrastructure_Committee/Infrastructure_Duties_and_Responsibilities.doc

A discussion on a recommendation to the Board on a change to the Rules and Regulations regarding drainage easements then followed. This discussion was placed on hold as several issues relating to this discussion will require further information and consideration.

Mitch updated the committee on the situation with the Airpark Taxiway Bridge. That bridge is again open for use to the Airpark residents. A second opinion of a structural engineer is still being worked on and his review of a repair plan presented by Marv Nelson in the previous special meeting is still being evaluated. Competitive bids are also being obtained.

The committee then addressed the issue of the drainage situation at the Redwine residence at 9501 Bellechase along with the review of the conditions. No final decision was made by the committee, as the county drainage map and the Wallace Report were not immediately available for reference. No committee action was necessary as the ACC has already voted to deny the single lot assessment requested by the Redwine’s. The Redwine’s are appealing that decision to the Board, which may be presented at the January Board Meeting.

The meeting then adjourned.

House Committee (12-17-07)

The scheduled December meeting was canceled.

Finance Committee (12-18-07)

Don Crocker chaired the meeting. Bob Osterling opened with a review of November 2007 performance, the first month of the 2008 fiscal year. Bob noted that revenue for F&B was under budget $20,000 in November. On a departmental basis, F&B lost ($16,702) in November, versus a budgeted loss of ($5,540). Michael added that F&B labor will be reviewed and some reductions may occur in January. In spite of the F&B revenue being down, for PPOA as a whole, net income was $27,160 versus a budget of $14,020. To review the November financials, please use the link below:

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Financial_Information/Nov_07_Financials.pdf
A Five Year Cash Flow forecast was then reviewed. This updated analysis has included the recently Board approved 19.08% cumulative CPI adjustment made to many PPOA fees. The original 2008 Budget of $84,000 positive income is now $155,439 with the adjusted fees. This new analysis now shows that the PPOA does not need additional cash until 2011, with an assessment increase evaluation needed in 2010.

A project for the repair of the Taxiway Bridge and Drainage was not ready to be discussed. Drainage is likely the big issue, and Infrastructure is in the process of developing a Drainage Plan that will address areas of Pecan Plantation where new culverts are needed, etc. It was mentioned that a concrete drainage channel that runs the entire length of the runway may in fact be needed. While no firm numbers are in, Michael Underwood indicated it could be in the $150,000 range. This got a lot of discussion. Suffice is to say that the taxiway bridge project is on hold until a specific repair and drainage plan has been developed.

A number of Capital "Authorizations for Expenditures" (AFEs) were then discussed.

Michael Underwood reviewed a $30,000 project to concrete a portion of the asphalt golf cart paths. It is anticipated that another $30,000 will be needed next year and $22,000 the year after that to finish all remaining paths. While the $30,000 was approved, the committee requested that the AFE be re-written as a Project AFE, showing the overall multi-year project, with a Component AFE prepared for each year's work.

Michael Underwood then presented an AFE for $17,763 to replace all 19 of the "green covers", which are now 10 years old. Their life expectancy was 6 to 8 years when new. The AFE was approved.

Mitch Tyra then presented an AFE for $7,500 to replace the HVAC/insulation at the Road Maintenance Building. While the project was approved, it was pointed out by the committee that proper detail was not contained in the AFE in terms of cost breakdown. It was strongly felt that future AFEs needed more detail.

An example was made of the recent "communications upgrade" to raise the towers at both gates so that the recent problem with wireless network communications to the gates going down could be addressed. Mitch was asked if the rush project had fixed the problem or not. After a lengthy non specific answer, Mitch finally said that communications currently still had disruptions about 30% of the time, and that the 900 Mhz radios would have to be replaced with 5 Ghz radios to fully solve the problem. The tower fix had not fully addressed the issue.

Finance then instructed the GM to send the committee members future AFEs ahead of the meetings to allow time for review.

Mitch then presented a $20,000 AFE for the Stables, which includes conversion of the current living quarters to four horse stalls, the purchase of a "used trailer house" to serve as living quarters for the stable keeper, replacement of the horse walker and roof ventilation. Again it was pointed out that more detailed breakdowns of costs was needed. The project was approved.

Mitch then presented a $20,243 AFE for the purchase of a street sweeper to replace one supposedly purchased in 1985. A lively discussion ensued as to when the old street sweeper had last been used. An employee had told Don Crocker it hadn't been used in this century, while Mitch stated it had been used as recently as 8 months ago, but was deemed unsafe. It was noted that many long time Pecan residents do not remember a street sweeper ever being used in the past. Two members of the Infrastructure Committee that happened to be present were asked to comment. Richard Drake indicated that while the need is marginal, he personally would support the purchase, but emphasized that the Infrastructure Committee had not reviewed the AFE. A second Infrastructure member, John Gehring, answered that he felt the need was marginal. Mitch portrayed the utilization as twice per month, or 8 to 16 hours per month. Much discussion centered around whether the equipment should be rented as needed, or purchased outright. In the end, it was agreed that this AFE would be studied by the Infrastructure Committee, other options considered and an analysis of rent versus buy performed.

In the open session, a member mentioned that some of the Turnover and other Developer Agreements contain language indicating that the Developer would contribute 5% of the annual road maintenance costs. The GM was then asked if these payments are in fact being made, including 5% toward the recent road overlay program. The GM responded that such payments are not occurring, but would have to look into exactly why not.

The meeting adjourned.

Board Workshop (12-19-07)

The meeting was chaired by Gary Guffey, with all Directors present except George Coker and Lynda Tomlinson. Gary went straight to the committee reports.

By-laws 

Joe Westover reported that the ACC policies are still being converted into the Rules & Regulations. Once this is complete and the Board has reviewed them, the plan may include letting the PPOA Compliance Officers make a 90 day "test run" with the new document before it is finalized. 

Joe also reported on an ad-hoc group formed with Sandra Winfield, Robert Burns, Dave Raffa, Don Drake, Ralph Andreas and Joe Westover to develop acceptable language for a By-laws amendment to allow for PPVFD & EMS funding out of PPOA dues. This effort has successfully arrived at language that is now under review by the PPOA attorney. Specific language for the ballot has not yet been developed or agreed upon. Gary Guffey indicated the Board would develop the actual ballot language, and that it was the board's "absolute intent" that a VFD & EMS funding initiative be placed on the March ballot. PPCMA applauds the Board and the ad hoc committee members for their indicated support of placement of a long needed PP VFD & EMS Funding Initiative on the March Ballot. We hope this finally gets put to the voters of Pecan Plantation next March!

Finance

Don Crocker reported on the previous day's Finance Committee meeting. (For full and complete details, see the above Finance report above.)

ACC

Monty Lewis reported that two variance requests for "single lot assessment" will come to the Board with one for a drainage issue and one for a sewer issue.

LENMO

Ron Keeney reported that while a Letter of Understanding is now "with the Anthony's attorney" regarding a potential land swap for the Stables area, it is difficult to get their attention with the pecan harvest underway. Ron still is optimistic the swap will occur.

Gary Guffey reported that no progress has been made regarding the ACC Permit Fee and Road Impact Fee dispute with the Anthonys. They continue paying the $1,000 ACC Permit Fee under protest, but according to Mr. Guffey, it will take a court of law to get PPOA to back off its position.

Gary also mentioned that the requirement for Anthony to pay 5% of the Road maintenance that was brought up at the Finance Committee has actually expired under certain provisions of the Developer agreements. 

Golf

Don Fairweather reviewed the committee's upcoming plans to request $15,000 for the development of a "Master Plan" for the current PPOA golf course. Plans are to select an architect to do the plan, which would address life cycle planning for all aspects of the current course. Although not in the 2008 Capital Budget, several Directors voiced general support and the need for a Golf Course Master Plan.

Marina

Duggan Smith mentioned the planning for additional dock space and storage at the Marina. As for the BRA lease, the GM said BRA does not see the same urgency to negotiate PPOA's lease since it still has four years left on it. He will try to restart the discussion with them in January.

House

According to Sally Baker, an outside bid is now in hand to renovate the Clubhouse Lobby, Library, Upstairs Hall, Downstairs Hall, etc. They are now waiting to see an "in-house" bid. This project was budgeted to be done in 2008 with in-house labor. 

Horse Owners 

Tammy Dressman said the new committee has now met. The $20,000 Stables project will not go far, and some of their plans are dependent on the "land swap" mentioned above. The committee was thrilled that the Board decided to raise the Stable Boarding Rate from $175 to $200, instead of the $225 communicated in the 2008 Budget. 

Tammy also said that Pastor, the stable keeper, does not want to be housed in a trailer house as PPOA is planning, but prefers to stay in the current living quarters. He is completely happy with the current situation, and feels that by being closer to the horses he can better care for them and hear what is going on in the stables. Ron Keeney told Tammy, "we need to talk about that."

Tammy also said that the decision to locate the Burn Area where it now is has in fact used land that was designated for the stables, and that it should never have been placed there. 

Tennis

Sharon Crittenden and the Tennis Pro reported that Pecan's tennis program is expanding, going from three to six teams. The summer course was successful. In house leagues are forming up.

Safety & Security

Carl Chaney said that last month 51 tickets were written with only one written dispute. Eight of the tickets were for failure to stop at a STOP sign. He also mentioned the effort to update the yield and stop signs on major roads.

Airport

No one was present from the committee to make a report.

Grounds 

No one was present from the committee to make a report.

Infrastructure

Richard Drake updated everyone that the road program is now complete, except for "punch list" items. A Road Maintenance Plan has also been worked. 

Mitch Tyra reported that a SONAR evaluation was just made on the Taxiway Bridge to determine if it contained steel within the concrete, and fortunately it did. Two core holes will also be drilled in the cement, and a final repair recommendation put together. 

As for the runway drainage ditch, a permanent fix is being developed. Mitch mentioned preliminary estimates for the fix were $97,500, not the $150,000 Don Crocker had reported during the Finance update. (While an initial "in-house" preliminary bid of $97,500 was developed, higher figures more in the $150,000 range using qualified contractors were kicked around at length in Finance. Comments were made that PPOA was probably not able to do the work "in-house".) It is unclear how much the runway drainage ditch fix will end up costing, but it has definitely ballooned in recent days. Richard Drake stressed that the committee will look at a plan to address all four bridges and the drainage. It may be too much to do in any one year and require being "spread out" over several years. 

Richard reviewed the Deflection Measurement and Committee Duties & Responsibilities being proposed to the Board. (See the Infrastructure report above for the details.)

Communications

Bob Lowrey reviewed the initial makeup of this new committee. It is as follows:

Bob Lowrey – Chairman

Jim MacLea - Vice Chairman

David Sandeford - Member to Member Program

Bobbie Brownlee - Print Media

Carl Chaney - Video Productions

Mr. Kuzman (?) – Internet

Elsie Tallant - Member at Large

Linda Roman - Member at Large

Charlotte Andreas - Member at Large

Nominating 

Monty Lewis reported that resumes for six impressive board candidates had been mailed out to the PPOA membership.

Management

Michael Bartholomew mentioned the recent PPOA Employee "Holiday Party". Bobby White has been selected as Department Head of the Year and Jim Roach as Employee of the Year. "Holiday Bonuses" of about $18,000 of member donations were distributed on a tenure only basis to the non management employees. He also announced that Rosie, a long time F&B employee, has decided to retire now, and a retirement party will be planned for a Saturday in either late January or early February. Michael also noted that Pecan now has its own voting precinct, and in future elections you may now vote at the PAC.

The meeting adjourned.

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"

For now, please accept PPCMA's warmest wishes for the Holiday Season and a very Happy New Year!

Thank you,
PPCMA Advisory Council


Jim Allen
Kate Dodd
John Gehring
Steve Haines
Ray Stallings
Dan White


To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
